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The ups and downs of the weather over the past couple of months have resulted in some of the downs coinciding with planned Club outings and two of the March walks being cancelled and even in April which will be remembered as a hot dry month this is not reflected in the reports of the Club outings.   The 1st March outing planned as to Sgiath Chuill and Meall Glas took place in reasonable conditions but the group divided with some climbing Meall Glas and others the nearby Corbett, Beinn nan Imirean.   Over the rest of March I hit off about the only good weekend day (not a day the Club was meant to be out) and had a very pleasant walk down in the Borders.   April started similarly.   I couldn’t manage the Club’s planned trip to Tinto on 11th April but climbed it with my granddaughter a week earlier on a fine day and had good views.   A week later just before the fortnight of warm sunny weather the Club were on Tinto on a cold windy day with cloud on top.    Two weeks later the Club went to Boat of Garten ready for a Saturday that was 10C colder than any day the previous week.   However that Saturday was not the disaster that had been forecast and we were bracing ourselves for as we had some lovely snowy views of the high Cairngorms and only experienced one or two brief showers albeit of snow.   Most of the snow had fallen overnight and we awoke on Saturday to snow cover down to about 400 metres but the high tops were mostly clear.   We all did the same that day, climbing the Corbett Meall a’ Bhuachaille from Ryvoan Bothy then continuing along the ridge over the subsidiary tops.   Back at the house in the evening we had our usual steak pie dinner and toasted the arrival of Les and Irene’s 2 new grandchildren born 12 days apart during the previous 3 weeks. 
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The above photos give an indication of the conditions – not wall to wall sunshine but cold and with views.
Sadly Margaret Guy wasn’t with us this year.   It is very unusual for her to miss the Boat of Garten weekend but after a long illness her husband, Walter, died on 12th  April  and several of us who were at Boat of Garten had been at his funeral on the Thursday before that weekend.   Our thoughts are with Margaret and her family at this sad time.   Another former member, Alex Reekie who was a very active Club member throughout the 1970s and 80s has also died and several of the members who were around at that time and who knew him attended his funeral in St Andrews in April.
Looking ahead, Rum is proving a very popular destination.   In my last Newsletter I wrote that I had reserved 9 places at the Bunkhouse, however 11 of us will be heading off there at the end of this month.   It is a trip I am looking forward to 43 years after my last visit there!
With the Club week being earlier this year it means that as yet there is no weekend / further afield trip arranged for this summer after the beginning of June.   Ideally it should be possible to have a weekend away somewhere in July but it would be much easier to make a booking if I had a clear consensus of a date that suits most people likely to be interested.  At the moment it looks as if the Alex MacIntyre Hut at Onich is available the 2nd and 4th weekends of July but not the 1st and 3rd weekends..   There are other independent Hostels I could try and book but I need to have a core of members able to commit to a specific date before I can do any booking.  Can those of you who are potentially interested please contact me and indicate your preferences.   Weekends in July in independent Hostels may be heavily booked by now.

Whatever weather lies in store for us in what is meant to be summer it must surely be an improvement on today’s weather!

Jean
